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Fellow Lions,

April showers bring May flowers.  Well we really didn’t get a lot of showers, but those dang green
inch worms and their webs sure caused a lot of damage.  Hope all have recovered and are ready for a
dynamic closeout of the Lions Year.

LEADERSHIP TRAINING and WORLDWIDE INDUCTION DAY: Saturday April 16th was our
Worldwide Induction Day and District Leadership Training.  I was encouraged by the six new members,
but more importantly by those new & old officers that showed up for training.  There were lessons
learned by all and we will endeavor to push ahead at the Fall Conference.

STATE CONVENTION: One of the indicators that the year is coming to a close is the annual
State Convention. This year it will be held at the Hotel Roanoke, Roanoke Virginia, 19-22 May.  Reg-
istration forms and additional information is available at http://www.e-district.org/sites/md24/page
8.php.

LOVF RAFFLE: LOVF is the club’s disaster insurance policy and that policy paid off for two
clubs after three tornadoes struck our District in February. Two $10,000 grants provided the emergen-
cy assistance needed in our community.  LOVF needs our help in order to be prepared to help us in
our time of need. The raffle is the primary fund raiser for LOVF and on top of that, clubs keep $2 for
every $3 sold.  It is a win-win for everyone.  Please do what you can to sell those tickets.  District offi-
cers (Zone, Region, Secretary, Treasurer, VDGs, and DG) will be happy to collect and turn-in your
stubs, unsold tickets, and check at the State Convention.

MD24 ACHIEVEMENT AWARD: Get recognized for achieving excellence in your club by ap-
plying for the MD24 State Achievement Award. The requirements are many, but clubs that meet them
are amongst the few in the state that earn this award.  Clubs must submit the application through the
Zone Chairman who must forward the application to the District Governor by 25 July 2016.  For more
information on the award and an application visit the MD24 e-District web site at: http://e-
district.org/userfiles/374/file/State%20Achievement%20Award%20revised%20Oct%202015(1).pdf

2016/2017 OFFICERS: Clubs need to submit the officers for next year.  Currently 38 clubs have
submitted the required information.

WHITE CANE: Some call it pan-handling, some call it begging, but no matter what you call it, it
generates funds for clubs.  Given the right location, at the right time, it can help a club.  16 clubs have
conducted 25 White Cane Fund Raisers over 46 days.  They raised nearly $22,000, or $880 per event,
or $480 per day.  Another way to look at it is 238 Lions  spent a total of 830 hours earning $26.50 per
Lion-hour.  (Data as of 31 March)

MEMBERSHIP:  End of year house cleaning began early as we dropped 11 members, which
was off-set by 11 new members.  The district is still a +31 for the year. Membership growth is a
continual process that you can’t do on a whim.  It takes prior planning and work and it starts by asking
potential members.  Let’s also not forget to keep the members we have. Retention is key to our survival
as a community service organization and the key to retention is interesting & inviting service projects.
Serve your community and keep the members you have.

http://www.e-district.org/sites/md24/page-8.php
http://www.e-district.org/sites/md24/page-8.php
http://www.e-district.org/sites/md24/page-8.php
http://www.e-district.org/sites/md24/page-8.php
http://e-district.org/userfiles/374/file/State%20Achievement%20Award%20revised%20Oct%202015(1).pdf
http://e-district.org/userfiles/374/file/State%20Achievement%20Award%20revised%20Oct%202015(1).pdf
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I hope to see you at State Convention later in the month and then the final District Meeting on
June 8th.

KEY DATES
STATE CONVENTION, Roanoke, VA, 20-22 May 2016

FINAL DISTRICT MEETING, Smithfield, VA, 8 June 2016
LCI INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION, Japan, 25-28 June 2016

WISE COUNTY RAM, 22-24 July 2016
24-D FALL CONFERENCE, 9-10 September 2016

 DG Ray Yannello
Your “Raging Bull”
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Tucker Casanova
1st Vice District Governor

You know the one I’m talking about; they typically adorn other, larger signs that welcome you as you
pass from one of the seven cities to another. You’ll see them in the median of a boulevard or off to the
side of the road. They usually share a space with the Rotarians, Kiwanis and other service organiza-
tions.  The reason I ask has a lot to do with our legacy, everything in fact. That’s why the Centennial
Community Legacy Project is so important. As we approach 100 years of Lionism it’s very important to
take an outsiders look at our Lions clubs. WE know all the good work we do and so do the individuals
and families we help. Heck you’re reading our newsletter right now, District 24-D is at your fingertips…
but the community at large, (many of them in need of our service!) don’t really know we’re here. Those
of us who live the Lions mission everyday can be blind to the reality that without the occasional re-
minder public memory of Lions and our mission can fade, like the paint on old Lions signs forgotten on
the side of the road. So this year make an effort to put together a legacy project. It can be nearly any-
thing.  Some of the examples LCI suggest run from the profound and complex; like developing a com-
munity center or building a school to refurbishing a park. Then there are some more manageable, yet
generous suggestions; like donating a vehicle to a cause. Or even simple but effective; like replacing a
rusty old Lions sign so our communities know we are still here and ready to help. So ask around the
club and zone. Not every club might have one, but you won’t know until you ask. If you don’t have any,
keep that in mind as you drive through your community. Can you find a spot you and your club can
mount one? A simple little set up is all it takes to remind those we serve we are still here.

If you do have one, take a half hour to run out and see what condition it’s in. How does it look? Is it
rusty or faded? Is it blocked or overgrown? Give it a little TLC or replace it. It’s been hard at work get-
ting the word out, probably for decades. Show our signs a little love and they will help ensure our lega-
cy for generations to come.

For more information on the Centennial Community Legacy Project… Google it. Seriously the actual
webpage address is too long to copy down and if you just do a search it’s the first thing that comes up.

Thanks Lions, see you at the State Convention!

Yours in Lionism.
Yours in Family,

Lion Tucker Casanova, 1st VDG Distinct 24-D

PS Here’s that website anyway:
http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/programs/centennial-legacy-projects.php
See? Told you it was long ;)

Lion Tucker

Hello Lions!

This month I’d like to start by asking a simple question.

Where is your Lions Sign?

http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/programs/centennial-legacy-projects.php
http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/programs/centennial-legacy-projects.php


Lions of Virginia, District 24-D

5

Beth Stevens

2nd Vice District Governor

of the Argus II, also known as the bionic eye, at Duke Eye Center in North Carolina. Karen’s journey be-
gan In October 2015, when she visited her local eye doctor for her first eye exam after a ten year hiatus.
She jokingly asked, “So what’s new to help me see?” To her surprise, the doctor told her about the new
Argus® II Retinal Prosthesis System. The Argus II is intended to provide electrical stimulation of the
retina to induce visual perception in blind individuals. A miniature video camera housed in the patient’s
glasses captures a scene. The video is sent to a small patient-worn computer where it is processed and
transformed into instructions that are sent back to the glasses via a cable. These instructions are
transmitted wirelessly to an antenna in the retinal implant. The signals are then sent to the electrode
array, which emits small pulses of electricity. These pulses bypass damaged photoreceptors and
stimulate the retina's remaining cells, which transmit the visual information along the optic nerve to the
brain, creating the perception of patterns of light. The doctor went on to explain that patients with
Retinitis Pigmentosa (RP) are ideal candidates since they once had vision. Karen was very interested to
learn more about the bionic eye so she visited Duke Eye Center where she underwent extensive visual
testing to see if she qualified for the study. Researchers were also seeking individuals who possess
strong mobility and daily living skills so the device could be tested in a variety of settings. Throughout
her life Karen met these criteria by maintaining employment for 36 years with the Norfolk Naval Station
Base Police Department; walking daily with her fourth guide dog, Holly; maintaining her household; not
to mention all her volunteerism with the Lions.  Karen admits it wasn’t an easy decision to participate in
the program after learning more about the potential health risks and financial obligations related to the
implant. At the time, her private insurance wasn’t covering the costs of the procedure so her hopes were
quickly dashed. However, in January 2016 her insurance began covering the procedure but the co-pay
was still out of reach and additional travel expenses would be incurred through numerous trips to Duke
Eye Center for occupational therapy. Friends, family and even strangers joined together to help Karen
realize her dream by donating funds on her go-fund-me account to cover driver travel expenses. In Feb-
ruary 2016, Karen underwent surgery to place 60 electrodes on the back of the white of her left eye and
implant the antenna behind her retina. The surgery went well with a relatively short recovery time. In
March she returned to Duke Eye Center for the Argus II to be turned on for the first time. Immediately,
she could tell one of the staff members was wearing a light colored top and when she walked down the
hall she could identify the contrast between the different types of flooring. Since then, she began occu-
pational therapy to help train her brain how to interpret the visual patterns from her retinal implant. It can
take up to a year for Karen to learn how to fully utilize the information from her bionic eye. Currently, she
is occasionally able to identify an outline of a few objects placed on a high contrast placemat and the
outline of a doorway from a short distance. Therapists are working with her to learn to identify a person
standing in front of her. To someone who hasn’t seen anything for years, these are definitely steps for-
ward and provide hope to all of us. Karen said, “If I benefit from the implant I’ll be thrilled; but my true
purpose is to help provide feedback that will help improve the implant for others in the future.” Lion Kar-
en is exemplifying one of our lions’ objectives “Sharing the Vision” with others. Lion Karen would be hap-
py to speak to your club if you’d like to hear more about her journey.

The Bionic Woman

Do you remember the 1970’s TV show The Bionic Woman? Well, we
have our very own bionic woman living right here in Southeastern Virgin-
ia. Allow me to introduce Lion Karen Brown of the Virginia Beach Town
Center – Blind Lions Club. Lion Karen is participating in a research study
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http://www.lpcci.com


Lions of Virginia, District 24-D

10



Lions of Virginia, District 24-D

11

Congratulations to the Virginia Beach Town Center – Blind Lions
Club! In April the club was honored with the 2016 Volunteer
Hampton Roads Achievement Award for their ongoing volunteer
efforts for the Salvation Army Food Pantry.

Conducted annually, the Hampton Roads VOLUNTEER
Achievement Awards recognize the region's most outstanding
volunteers based on their length of service, initiative and impact on
the community.  These men, women and youth have inspiring
stories that encourage others to serve.

(from volunteer Hampton Roads website)

Pictured: Lions Doug Weinstein, Annie Ascher, Mary Mathena and
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THANK YOU TO OUR 2015-2016 KV PATRONS!
SILVER SPONSORS:

  PDG LION DEBBIE IVEY, NEW KENT COUNTY LIONS
PRINCESS ANNE LIONS CLUB
PID LION DR. HAUSER WEILER

PLATINUM SPONSOR:
PCC LION STAN FURMAN
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